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Captain’s Appreciation Day was 
held in April.  It was a great 
success.  Thanks Debi for all your 
work. 
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Commodore: 
Charles Biancardi 

561-860-5858 
CommodoreSSSF@SailingSingles.org 

April Birthdays 
 
Nick Orosan 4/3 
 
Scott Richards 4/4 
 
Gabriela Manley 4/11 
 
Norm Schreiber 4/12 
 
Svetlana Zolotazev 4/14 
 
Bill Seed 4/15 
 
Regent Laplante 4/16 
 
Bill Roberts 4/16 
 
Robert Mifsud 4/17 
 
Mike ( Mick) Sawzak 4/21 

May Birthdays 
 
Anne Ekstrom 5/3 
 
Yana Kesler 5/5 
 
Robert Bettarel 5/8 
 
Tony Massa 5/11 
 
Carol Saler 5/12 
 
John Foy 5/18 
 
Anna De Rosa 5/21 
 
Peggy Lackner 5/24 
 
Annette DeVivo 5/25 
 
Camille Galindo 5/28 
 
Lynda Holz 5/28 
 
Grace Granda 5/30 
 

Vice Commodore: 
Marie Alcazar 
954-232-2690 

ViceCommodoreSSSF@SailingSingles.org 
Secretary: 

Jane Haughian 
814-450-7075 

SecretarySSSF@SailingSingles.org 
Treasurer: 

Max Goldstein 
954-296-3411 

TreasurerSSSF@SailingSingles.org 
Membership: 

Dot Castell 
508-410-4570 

MembershipDirSSSF@SailingSingles.org 
Newsletter: 
Rich Hustins 

754-281-5610 
NewsletterDirSSSF@SailingSingles.org 

Social Director: 
Nancy Widener 
954-748-6156 

SocialDirSSSF@SailingSingles.org 
Sailing Director: 
Debi Hallmark 
954-907-7461 

SailingDirSSSF@SailingSingles.org  
Boat Owners Representative:  

Mary Ann Hernandez 
954-767-8037 

BoatOwnersRepSSSF@SailingSingles.org 
Internet Producer: 
Deborah Magraw 

561-693-8500 
WebMasterSSSF@SailingSingles.org 

Advertisers Business Card 2”x 
3.5” Members $50 per annum 

Non-Members $100 per annum 
Make check payable to SSSF 

Contact: Max Goldstein 
Phone: (954) 296-3411 

TreasurerSSSF@SailingSingles.org 

Check out our new line of SSSF products! 
Cynthia Hollen has set up an on-line store for our product 
line, where you can purchase various items with our SSSF 

logo.  Please visit: 
http://www.cafepress.com/sailingsingles  

to see what’s for sale. 
(and we do get a small percentage of all purchases). 
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We didn’t care that the weather didn’t help us.  We 
attended the Air & Sea Show ANYWAY. 

  THANKS ANDY AND JEAN 
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Minutes  Board meeting, April 5, 2012 
Present: Charles, Debra, Debbie, Jane, Nancy, 
Dot, Rich, Marie.  Absent: Max, Mary Ann 
 
The meeting was called to order by Charles at 
6:55 PM 
 
Commodore's Report: Charles suggested we 
locate another venue for the board and general 
meetings as it has been difficult to hold 
meetings at Mc Guires.  Charles questioned 
the amount of money the 50/50 is bringing in.   
Marie stated that when it has been done every 
week, fewer people participate.  The amounts 
are correct.  
The Club needs to cancel participation in the 
meet-up website.   
Captain's badges will be handed out at the 
general meeting.   
An incident regarding a member, who became 
drunk, causing injury to herself and to a 
captain at the last raft up was discussed.  
 
Vice Commodore's Report:  Marie stated she 
is almost finished with the Pink Book.  There 
have been a few layout problems with the 
addition of photo's which need to be resolved. 
She will ask Max for help dealing with this.   It 
should be published by May. 
     
Newsletter Editors Report:  Rich stated he is 
working on the newsletter and plans to publish 
it very soon.   
 
Membership Director's Report:  Dot stated we 
currently have 178 members.  
 
Sailing Director's Report:  Debbie stated that 
there have been 56 registered sails this year.  
The raft up in Lake Sylvia had 9 boats and 84 
people in attendance.  There are 30 people on 
the crew list who have not yet been out on a 
sail, however 15 of them have been invited and 
turned down the opportunity to sail.  She plans 
to discuss crew signing up for, then not 
showing up for sails at the general meeting.    
The next planned sail/raft-up/party will be 
May 5th with a Derby Day theme (hats, mint 
juleps, bets)  More to come.   

Social Director's Report:  Nancy stated that 
the April 1st party was well attended.  The 
next club event will be the after boat clean up 
party at Debbie's on the 14th. Then will be the 
Air and Sea Show on the 28th. She and Debbi 
are working on the Derby Day party.  She met 
with the banquet manager of the hotel on 
Powerline and Commercial and they are 
willing to have the club meet there to see if it 
will work to change the general and board 
meetings to that venue.  She has also booked 
Gallupi's for the holiday party.   She reported 
that Gulfstream Sailing Club has extended 
invitations to SSSF for some of their social 
events.  This will be mentioned at the general 
meeting.   
 
Marketing director's report:  Deborah stated 
that she would like help from someone in the 
club with more internet experience and savvy.  
Charles suggested she form a committee.   
 
Motions and Votes:    
It was moved by Nancy and seconded by 
Debbie that the club terminate the 
membership of Sandy and return a prorated 
portion of her dues.  The reason for this was 
because of her dangerous, drunken behavior 
during the last raft-up which resulted in injury 
to another club member. This was approved 
unanimously.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:30. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Jane Haughian, Secretary 
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AHOY CAPTAINS 
From your Sailing Director Deb. 
 
The Captains clean-up was scheduled for April 14th.  There was an after clean-up picnic; see the pictures on Page 1. 
 
The Lauderdale By The Sea Hospice Regatta is May 19th.  Please advise me if you will be participating and if you need 
registration forms. 
 
Saturday May 5th is our next BIG Derby Day raft-up.  Captain Gary Mayes has generously agreed to be on my 
committee to coordinate some events that day. 
 
On a serious note the Board has terminated a member from our crew list, and I will publish a new crew list ASAP.  In 
the meantime FYI, we have terminated Sandy Hack for inappropriate behavior which resulted in a serious injury to a 
Captain.  Please be advised I strongly recommend that if she offers to crew for you, that you decline the offer. 
 
Also I need sail reports for March and any other month you have not submitted please get them to me ASAP as this is 
the ONLY system I have for keeping track of club sails. 
 
Dates to remember 
 
April 14th Captains Appreciation Boat Clean-up and Picnic 
 
April 28th Air Show Ft. Lauderdale Beach 
 
May 5th Derby Day raft-up get those dinghies ready, get your Derby hat, plan to wager on your favorites, perfect 
your Mint Juleps.  This is an optional overnight raft up.  We need MEGA participation and it should be loads of fun. 
 
May 19 Hospice regatta. 
 
May 25-28 Memorial Day Sail please advise me if you are planning on going to Pumpkin Key or if you are going to 
Bimini. 
 
Fair winds, 
 
Sailing Director Deb 
 
 

 
Dock space wanted for a 32' sailboat. 
Must be located near the ICW. 

 
Contact: Greg Aurre at 305-610-9038 or gaurre@gmail.com  

 



Sailing Singles of South Florida 6 April, 2012  
 

We would like to request that everyone wear their name tags during 
our meetings.  This allows new people to learn your name as well as 
you to learn a new person’s name. 

 

We will be meeting at the Universal Palms Hotel for the Business 
Meetings. 

The address is: 

4900 Powerline Road 

Ft Lauderdale, FL 333309. 

(South east corner of Commercial Boulevard and Powerline Road) 

The phone number there is 954-776-4880 

We are hoping that this will provide a more comfortable place to 
hold our meetings, as well as better parking. 

Please remember your bartenders and waitress when tipping.  

 

 

Please pick up your Pink Books at our Thursday socials.  This saves 
the Club postage.   

 

One of our semi-annual SOS’s are coming up.  If you are new to the 
club, PLEASE plan to attend.  Great information about boat etiquette, 
basic sailing and other VERY important information. I learn something 
new every time, every year. 
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Spinnaker Sponsors 
 

There are now 4 levels of donation: Platinum: $100.00, Gold: $50.00, Silver: $35.00, Bronze: 
$20.00. If you see your donation is up for renewal, please rejoin (and upgrade if you can). 
 

 

 Platinum – $100.00     
 
 

 
Gold – $50.00 

     Max Goldstein – February 2012                        Mary Ann Hernandez – February 2012 
     Marie Alcazar – February 2012                         Rich Hustins – July 2011  

Silver – $35.00 
 
 

Bronze – $20.00 
 
 

 
To become a Spinnaker Sponsor, donate $20.00, $35.00, $50.00 or $100.00 to the club which allows the 
club to provide more activities for its members. WE NEED MORE SPONSORS. As you can see, a lot of 
memberships have expired. Please join or rejoin! 
 

What would you do: Max S. Goldstein 
• If your bank sends a foreclosure notice after one Pre-Paid Legal Associate 

late house payment? 
• A creditor tries illegal collection tactics? maxsgoldstein@gmail.com 
• If you need a lease agreement reviewed? www.prepaidlegal.com/hub/maxgoldstein 
• If you needed unlimited legal questions answered? http://www.greatworkplan.com/maxgoldstein/  Just 

watch for 10 minutes 
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